
 

     
 
 
 

Friday 20th January 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been an incredibly busy week in school this week – as you can see from this bumper edition of the 
newsletter!  It is wonderful to see our pupils demonstrating our PROUD values across the school, both in 
their work and in their everyday interactions around school. We would like to give a particular shout out 
to our Year 6 pupils this week, who have demonstrated amazing determination, resilience and optimism 
in their approach to SATs practice.  Well done, Year 6 team! 

Next week we look forward to welcoming EYFS parents to our share session on Thursday, 9-10am.    We 
are also busy preparing for our upcoming disco.  Information about both these events can be found 
within this newsletter. 

This term we would like to work in partnership with you to focus on two key priorities – we welcome your 
support with this and will return to these throughout the term: 

 
 
 
 
Wishing you all a lovely weekend, 
 
Lisa McConnell 
Head of School  
 

 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

     

 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR 
January 
Thursday 26th January, 9-10am EYFS Parents’ Share Session 
 
February 
Friday 3rd February – NSPCC Number Day – Whole School Maths Fundraiser 
Thursday 9th February – School Discos for all year groups – times to be confirmed 
Thursday 9th February – Reading Café for 2AP parents/carers – 8.45-9.30am (details to follow) 

Thursday 23rd February – Reading Café for 2SA  parents/carers-8.45-9.30am (details to follow) 

13th-17th February – Half term 
20th February – return to school 
Tuesday 21st February – Year 6 SATs meeting 2.45-3.15pm 
Thursday 23rd February – Year 6 SATS meeting 5.00-5.30pm 
 
March 
Thursday 2nd March – 1ED Reading Café (details to follow) 
Thursday 9th March – 1ES Reading Café (details to follow) 
Monday 6th March (late) Parents’ Evening 
Tuesday 7th March  (early) Parents’ Evening 
 

1. Maintaining high expectations in school uniform  – it’s wonderful to see so many pupils coming 
to school smartly dressed and wearing the correct uniform.  Thank you for supporting with this. 

2. Improving attendance  

 



 

 

EYFS Maths Share Session. 

On Thursday 26th January we are inviting EYFS parents in for our Maths Share Session. Parents 
are able to come into the school hall from 8.40am. At 8.50 we will start the share session 
presentation and at 9.00am the children will join us in the hall. 

During this we will tell you about Maths in Early Years, how we teach it, what the end of year 
goals are and how you can support mathematical development at home. After which, your 
children will join you in the hall to play and explore a range of Maths focused games and 
activities. 

We are really looking forward to inviting you in to school. Please fill out the below Forms so we 
can have a rough number of how many parents will be attending. (This will also be posted onto 
Class DoJo). 

EYFS Share Session 

Thank you, 

Miss Parry and Mrs Stephens. 

EYFS 
 

The children have had a wonderful start to their spring term! We’ve launched our new theme 
for the half term which is, ‘Fairy tales’.  
Last week we focused on the book ‘The Three Billy Goats Gruff’ and through this book we have 
been set challenges such as; growing grass for the Billy Goats, problem solving and finding a way 
for the class teddy to cross a river and, working in pairs to build a bridge sturdy enough to hold 
Big Gruff for 20 seconds! We were lucky enough that Baby Gruff came into school for an 
interview and we were able to ask him lots of questions to find out more information about the 
book and the characters! 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=flzQy2QFTEapyFTpF1Os7gayk9fp--tNp_ssTFkORiNUMUVKTDg1RjM0VURQTTFXRk1TRFA5QTJFRy4u


 

      

        



 

 

 
Last Monday, the Goats sent the children a baby troll to look after but warned the children he 
can be cheeky and mischievous with words and, on Tuesday, he had taken the word ‘the’! The 
children worked hard to search the classroom and find as many written words ‘the’ as they 
could! 
 
This week our book focus has been ‘The Three Little Pigs.’ We’ve been focusing on the 
materials the pigs used to build their houses and whether this was something we agreed with or 
disagreed with. We explore the touch and the uses of each of the materials and thought of 
exciting words to describe them. We were then set a challenge by The Big Bad Wolf himself! He 
challenged us to try and build a house that he could not blow down. The children demonstrated 
a lot of drive and resilience during this task and tested out their ideas against the Big Bad Wolf’s 
breath and thought of new ideas and different ways to solve the problem of their built house 
being blown down! 



 

 

 

 

 
End of Day Protocols: Pupils with permission to walk home (Years 5 & 6) 

Please note that if pupils in Years 5 & 6 have written permission to walk home alone (e.g. a 
message on Dojo, a message from the office, a written note in the planner), staff will not 
need to verify any adult who is collecting the pupil at the end of the day.   
 
If the member of staff dismissing pupils at the end of the day does not have this written 
confirmation that a child can walk home, then the child will not be released until collection 
arrangements have been confirmed.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation with this. 

 



 

 

 
 
 

Marvellous Maths at Place Farm! 
Maths in Early Years: The children in Early Years have been working 
incredibly hard in their Maths and they have really been enjoying their 
daily Maths Meetings. The children have been 
working on numbers to 20 and revisiting 
repeating patterns. As well as this, they have 
been introduced to money this week and 
excitingly, have been engaging in their own 
‘Snack Shop’. They have been able to visit the 
Snack Shop and use the money to purchase a 
snack. The children have thoroughly enjoyed 
this!  

Super work Early Years – keep it up! 😊 
 
Here are some photos of their hard work: 



 

 
 
Maths in Year One: 
The children in Year One 
have also been working 
incredibly hard in Maths. 
They have been looking at 
telling the time. This is 
always a challenge but they 

worked so well and challenged themselves! The children have been using 
the clocks to help them identify o’clock and half past. They now have 
moved on to looking at numbers from 20-50. They have been using their 
numbers bonds to 10 and part-part-whole models to help them see which 

numbers make 10. Keep up the brilliant work Year One. 😊 
 
Here are some photos of their fantastic Maths work: 

 
 
 

 
 
Maths in Year Two: 
Year Two have really shown drive in their Maths lessons. They have been 
looking at fractions. The children have been really trying to use 
mathematical vocabulary in their discussions. They have looking at 
shapes and identifying what fraction they represent. As well as this, they 
have been really challenging themselves to find fractions of amounts and 
then see if these are greater than, less than or equal to another amount. 

Well done Year Two – keep up the great work! 😊 



 

Here is some of their amazing work: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maths in Year Three: 
Year Three have really enjoyed 
their Maths lessons this week. 
They have been learning all about 

multiplication and division. The children have using grid multiplication as 
a method to help them solve multiplication equations. As well as this, 
they have using short multiplication as a written method. They have been 
doing a splendid job on TTRS also to help them learn their times tables! 

Magnificent work Year Three! 😊 
 



 

Here are some photos of the work they have produced: 

 
 

Maths in Year Four: 
In Year Four this week, the children have been working incredibly hard – 
their teachers are super impressed! The children have been learning all 
about fractions. They have been using key mathematical vocabulary in 
their class discussions and responses. The children have learnt how to add 
and subtract fractions. As well as this, the children have been converting 
mixed numbers to improper fractions and improper fractions to mixed 
numbers.  
The Year Four children are continuing to work hard on their times tables 

too – remember to keep practising at home too on TTRS 😊. Here is some 
of their super work: 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Maths in Year Five: 
Year Five have been really challenging themselves in their Maths lessons 
this week. The children have been learning all about the different types of 
angles and what size angles are. They have really been focusing on using 
a protractor to measure different angles, which can be really tricky! They 
also challenged themselves to find the angles in their own names! 
The Year Five children are continuing to work hard on their Arithmetic test, 

which they complete weekly. Great work everyone 😊 



 

Please see below for some of their 
fantastic work!  
 

 
 
 
 

Maths in Year Six: 
The Year Six children have been 
completed practise assessments last 

week and this week, to get them ready for SATS. They have completed a 
Reading paper, a Maths Arithmetic paper and two Maths Reasoning 
papers. The children have worked really hard and have demonstrated all 
of the PROUD values. We are so proud of them! The papers had some 
really tricky questions but they rose to the challenge as always! We will 
continue to practise these key skills in class. Please keep encouraging the 
children to practise their times tables at home on TTRS. We appreciate 
your support with this.  

Keep up the fab work everyone – you’ve got this! 😊 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rainbow Class 
This week in Rainbow Class, the children have also been working super 
hard! Some of the children have been looking at fractions in their Maths 
learning this week. They have demonstrated such resilience with this. 
Some of the other children have been looking at division and how this 
links to fractions. They have even challenged themselves further by 
looking at fractions of a number. They have been using cubes to help 
them find half and also found half of a shape using their cutting skills. 

Well done Rainbow Class – keep up the splendid work! 😊 
 
Here are some photos of them enjoying their Maths learning. 

 

  
 



 

 

 



 

 
 

  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
Sendiass (Special Education Needs and Disability Information Advice and 

Support Service 
We have been sent some information relating to a range of services offered 
through Sendiass.  These will be added to Class Dojo today by your child’s class 
teacher. 

 


